Community Preservation Committee

September 15, 2005, 3:00 p.m.

Town Hall Hearing Room

Present: John Ketchum, Jan Plaue, Ben Gitlow, Peter Hall, Victoria Pecoraro, Janet Erickson, Elaine McIlroy, Judy Taylor, Dorothy Dolan, Rex Peterson 

1. Officers

Ms. Plaue nominated Mr. Hall to be Chairman.  Ms. McIlroy seconded the nomination.  The vote in favor was unanimous. 

Ms. McIlroy nominated Ms. Taylor as Vice Chairman.  Ms. Dolan seconded the nomination.  The vote in favor was unanimous.  

Discussion followed regarding the Clerk position.  Ms. McIlroy said the position might require more of a “full time” person rather than a volunteer.  The group agreed to continue the discussion of the Clerk’s role and the time needed for processing applications and keeping records.

2. Meeting Schedule

Ms. McIlroy made a motion to set the fourth Wednesday of the month at 9:00 a.m. as the Committees regular meeting time.  Mr. Gitlow seconded the motion.  The vote in favor of the motion was unanimous.  The group agreed to meet on November 30, the Wednesday following Thanksgiving.

3. CPA Implementation

Mr. Peterson announced that the Town received the first State matching funds ($280,000).  Mr. Hall asked what portion of the funds had already been committed to pay debt service on Land Bank purchases?  What is the actual amount that is available for spending on new projects?  He suggested requesting a quarterly report from the Town Accountant and the Town Treasurer to keep the CPC up-to-date on funding.  The group also wondered how the designated funds for housing, open space and historic preservation would be tracked.    

The group discussed the role of the CPC.  They will review projects submitted for funding and make recommendations to Town Meeting.  Spending the designated funds for housing, open space and historic preservation must also be approved by Town Meeting.  The CPC must develop an application process.

Mr. Peterson announced a training sponsored by the CPA Coalition, October 22 at Sandwich High School.  CPC members will receive an e-mail notification with instructions for registering.

Ms. McIlroy distributed several CPA plans she obtained from the CPA Coalition website. The group discussed who could propose projects and whether or not they needed to originate with a Town committee or board.  Mr. Hall wondered if the CPC could get operating funds at the fall Special Town Meeting?  The CPC should also submit a budget for FY07.

Ms. Taylor recommended taking back the information from today’s meeting to the various groups and committees represented to come up with goals and a needs assessment.  That information could be the beginning of a CPA plan for Wellfleet.

Respectfully submitted,

Rex Peterson 

Assistant Town Administrator 

